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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   To be Determined   793-2157 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair         August 27, 2022    793-6691 

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Minor Hockey    Tuesday & Thursday 5:30 pm 783-0542 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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CHRISTMAS TREE 

PICK-UP 
 

One Day Only 
 

JANUARY 9, 2023 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 
Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular   
garbage routes on  
January 9th, 2023. 

 
 

Please ensure your tree is placed at 
the curb by 8:00 am on  

January 9th, 2023. 
 

Should you wish to dispose of your 
own tree, you can put it in the    

compost area of the transfer site.  

* It makes deer more 

habituated to people 

* Handouts artificially 

increase their numbers, 

causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 

larger predators into the 

community 

SOMETIMES IT’S CRUEL TO BE KIND 

DON’T FEED THE DEER 
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MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AND BUSINESS LICENCES 
   

Municipal Utilities water, sewer and garbage invoices and Business  
Licences will be in the mail by the middle of January 2023.  

 

Municipal Invoices must be paid by February 17th, 2023 in order to  
receive the discount.  

 

If you have any questions 
please call: 
 

Tonia Alexander, Deputy 
Treasurer  250-783-9901 
ext 206 
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2023 REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE 

 

 
The schedule for the District of Hudson’s Hope Regular Council Meetings for 
2023 are as follows and will be held in the Council Chambers at 6:00 pm, 
District Office, 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope, unless otherwise adver-
tised. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Council meeting agendas are available prior to each meeting and are posted 
to the District’s website (www.hudsonshope.ca). A copy of the schedule will 
be available at the District of Hudson’s Hope, at 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s 
Hope, BC. The Schedule is subject to change; please confirm meetings by 
contacting the Corporate Officer at (250) 783-9901 or by email to  
jeanette@hudsonshope.ca, or visit our website at www.hudsonshope.ca. 

January 9 
January 23 
February 13 
February 27 
March 13 
March 27 
April 11 (Tuesday) 
April 24 
May 8 
May 23 (Tuesday) 
June 12 

June 26 
July 10 
July 24 
August 14 
August 28 
September 11  
October 10 (Tuesday) 
October 23 
November 14 (Tuesday) 
November 27 
December 11 

http://www.hudsonshope.ca/
mailto:jeanette@hudsonshope.ca
http://www.hudsonshope.ca
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WILDFLOWERS CHILD CARE  
would like to say THANK YOU Hudson’s Hope, for another successful year! 

 

This year 2022 has been an amazing year. Wildflowers ran a successful Enrichment pro-
gram from January to June, said goodbye to children off to kindergarten, said goodbye to 
children who moved away, and welcomed new full-time families. Wildflowers watched as 
children learned to speak their first words, walk, be potty trained, read their first words, 
develop social skills, learn cooperative play, and explore all that the outdoors had to offer. 
We searched for tadpoles, frogs and toads, grew our own garden tower, explored the for-
est, hunted for dinosaurs and fed the chickens! Currently, we are full and are not able to 
offer part spaces or the enrichment program. It doesn’t mean these will not be available in 
the future, just not right now, so stay tuned! 
 

Wildflowers Child Care welcomed teacher Jesse aboard as a part time Early Childhood Edu-
cational Assistant after she completed and earned her certification. This month we both 
attended and recertified our First Aide certificates. 
 

Wildflowers believe in going above and beyond, this includes supporting families seeking 
support from the Child Development Centre, a specialist, or a support system to benefit 
their current journey as a family. Wildflowers Child Care is a Benefit corporation and be-
lieves in supporting families and community. 
 

Wildflowers Child Care always seeks to find ways to keep daycare fees low and this year 
was no different. This Fall Wildflowers Child Care signed a new partnership agreement 
with the Province of BC enabling Wildflowers Child Care to offer new lower rates.  
 

Starting December 2022, Fulltime daycare fees were almost cut in half! That means for 
parents, their fee portion is now as follows: children under 37 months is $533 per month 
and for children 37 month & older it is $490 per month! This rate is based on the aver-
age 20 days per month. 
 

Wildflower Child Care every year picks a non-profit to support and donate to. This year, 
Wildflowers Child Care has chosen to support the HUDSON’S HOPE PUBLIC LIBRARY with 
a $500-dollar donation.  
 

Anyone wanting information on our services or to be put on the waitlist for daycare please 
send an email to wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR 
 

Sincerely, Trina Commandeur 
Early Childhood Educator, Infant Toddler Educator, Special Needs Educator, Educational 
Assistant Certified. 

 

mailto:wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com
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 HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND  
ORGANIZATIONS 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

 

Application deadline is February 15, 2023. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope is now accepting applications from non-
profit clubs and organizations requesting funding assistance in 2023. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being 
provided through volunteer efforts of local organizations and agencies that 
benefit the community. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s 
commitment to working with these local groups that provide these beneficial 
programs, services or projects to the community while at the same time  
recognizing the financial constraints of the District. 
 

1. The primary purpose of Financial Assistance Grants is to assist to organiza
 tions for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the  
 residents of the District of Hudson’s Hope; 
2. The financial assistance includes donation of time, facilities and certain  
 District inventory; 
3. Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
4. The applicant organization must be registered as a Society in either the 
 Province of British Columbia and / or Canada, and includes organiza
 tions that belong to a parent Society in Canada; and 
5. Upon completion of the project, the applicant must submit a final report to 
 the District outlining how funds were expended. 
 

For full application details please visit our website at: 
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 
 

PLEASE NOTE: A report must be submitted if your organization received a grant 
for 2022 otherwise a grant application for 2023 will not be approved. 
 

Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including 
waivers, in-kind donations and other donations, eg: complimentary recreation 
admission requests. 
 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office 
 

Should you have any questions, please contact 
Jeanette McDougall, Corporate Officer at 250-783-9901 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/
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Hudson’s Hope Rod and Gun Club Monthly Report December 2022 
 
Our AGM & first meeting was held Dec 8, 2022. Elections as follows:  
 

Executives: Secretary- Trina Commandeur, President- Rodney Rice, 
Vice-President- Aaron Lepine, Treasurer- Denis Matheson, Member-

ship- Felix Pietila. Directors: Chuck McNeil- Fundraising chair, Erich Schmidt- Ar-
chery Chair, JJ Schmidt- Social Media relations chair, Richard Mason- History Chair, 
Joseph King- Rifle and Pistol chair, Leland Siemens- What’s APP coordinator, Willy 
Lepine- Skeet Chair, Paige Phelps- Big Game & Fish, Wenonah Rosenberger- Alter-
nate Director. 
 

PLEASE NOTE that the 300 Win Mag is the largest firearm that can be used at the 
range. The .338 Lapua is no longer permitted to be used or even present at Hud-
son’s Hope Rod and Gun Club. Guests must be accompanied by a current HHRG 
club member & will continue to pay a drop-in fee. A non-member can only be a 
guest 3 times & are not covered by our club insurance. Members are responsible 
for their guests. 
 

NEW MEMBERSHIP FEES: Singles $70, Families (children 19 and under) $100, 
Seniors: $55, Senior Families: $75 (Seniors are 60 and older) VOLUNTEER OP-
PORTUNITIES: All members who donate a minimum of 4 hours will have their 
hours logged to reduce next year’s membership dues by $25. Please volunteer and 
don’t let 10% of the members do 100% of the work.  
 

SPECIAL SHOUT OUTS: DUZ CHO Contracting of Chetwynd for donating all their 
time, labor, equipment, trucking & operators preparing grounds for our static AR-
CHERY range, to our community supporting our Banquet fund raiser, we now have 
a beautiful deck built, to Mark Hodkinson for donating a load of gravel & to our 
members who tirelessly volunteered time last year. 
 

JJ our social media chair is working to revamp our Facebook presence. Our Big 
Game and Fish chair, Paige, will plan future events. Look for more club progress as 
they become developed and available. 
 

CLUBHOUSE PROJECT: Come springtime, members should start to notice the club 
house having a makeover to showcase history & be more comfortable for gather-
ing. To assist in this project, you are more than welcome to volunteer & if anyone 
has pictures, historical artifacts or memorabilia, please consider sharing or donating 
to the club. Contact Trina, JJ, Richard or email hhrgclub.bc@gmail.com. 
 

COMMUNITY OUTREACH PROJECT: Look for an open house event in the spring. 
We will host a BBQ, have a sign-up table to encourage new members, tour the 
Clubhouse and ranges. To purchase or renew memberships contact Felix at 250-
256-3782. For general questions, contact any Executive or Director.  
 

Until next month, may your aim be fixed and true, Trina Commandeur, Secretary  

mailto:hhrgclub.bc@gmail.com
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A huge thank-you for all your      
concern and prayers for Merv in his 
recent medical emergency. The HH 

Emergency Response Team was 
amazing. Also thanks to Dr Courtney 

for insisting FSJ hospital retest to 
find out what was wrong and, I     

believe, prevent Merv from having a 
major stroke! Merv is home, doing 

well, after undergoing surgery in VGH 
for a blocked carotid artery.      

Thanks again!  
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River of the Peace Metis Society 
Community Report - January 2023 

 
 

The Society has been very 
busy this past month. We have 
put on a community engage-
ment with Wellness; Elder’s & 
Senior’s Supportive Care, 
which was well received.   
 

President Paice and Office 
Manager, Ms. Blythe, have 
been attending Site C Cultural 
& Heritage Resources  

 

Committee meetings. On the community funding, Presi-
dent Paice is having wind panels installed in the outdoor 
Indigenous meeting center. A commemorative plaque for 
this will be for Louis Riel.   
 
In the New Year, the Society will be funding a six week 
workforce training program. Everyone welcome. There will 
be a trainer on site and all courses and extras paid for. 
Anyone interested in upgrading their skills, please contact 
the office for more information. Our number is 250-783-
2034.   
 
If you haven’t come into our office yet, please do and 
check out our awesome gift shop. Many local artist wares 
available. We are open from 1 – 3 pm most afternoons. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
 
President, Valerie Paice 
 

 
Wishing everyone a very  
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 11 calls for service between November 21st, 
2022 and December 12th, 2022. 20 written violations and warning tickets were  
issued to drivers between the above dates for various motor vehicle related  
offences. Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP. 
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29, between  
Hudson’s Hope and Fort St. John. Due to the increase of work sites along the high-
way, there is a large fluctuation between the speed zones for each site. Police will 
be monitoring these areas as they are a posted construction zone and fines will 
range from $196.00 to $253.00 for speeding violations within a marked construc-
tion zone.  
 

On November 29th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a sighting to  
possible stolen property. Police received information that a snowmobile which had 
been stolen back in 2012, was possibly sighted at a local residence. Police attended 
the residence to conduct an investigation but were unable to gather further  
evidence at the time to support that this sled was stolen. File remains open for  
further investigations. The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to remind buyers that 
when purchasing used ORV’s through private sales, it is best practice to conduct 
checks on the units VIN prior to purchasing, so to confirm that this unit is not part of 
a stolen property investigation. This can be conducted through ICBC or your local 
RCMP detachment.  
 

On December 5th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP were advised to loose bison along  
Canyon Dr. after several bison nearly caused a motor vehicle accident. Police  
attended the area in which the furry suspects were last observed, and though fresh 
tracks were found, police deemed it unsafe to conduct a track through the frozen 
forests, therefore no confirmation could be made as to whom the owner of these 
furry escapees was.  
 

On December 9th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a Facebook fraud 
attempt. It was reported that an individual received a Facebook message from an 
unknown person who provided a link to a 50k grant. Upon following the link and 
applying for the said grant, the individual was asked to provide their photo identifi-
cation and bank card information. Upon forwarding some of this information, the 
individual then received further communications requesting $900 to process the 
grant. Fortunately, the individual did not send the requested funds and the incident 
was reported to police. This incident has since been forwarded to the Canadian Anti
-Fraud Centre for further investigations.  
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I am happy and proud to announce that the Hudson’s Hope RCMP “12 Days of 
Christmas Giving” toy drive was another success for the 4th year in a row. This  
success stems from the community and local businesses embracing this event with 
open arms. This is what makes this community so special. We all come from  
somewhere, whether here for work, or born and raised, this openness to working 
together to support each other is something the community as a whole can be 
proud of! I’d like to say thanks to the following local businesses and organizations 
for their generous donations: BC Hydro, North Peace Savings & Credit Union, On 
the Rim, Hudson’s Hope Road Secure, Butler Ridge Energy Services, Twisted Yoga, 
and the Hudson’s Hope Minor Hockey Team. A special thanks to our partners who 
helped make this event successful: The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society, Hudson’s 
Hope Elementary – Secondary School, and the District of Hudson’s Hope. A HUGE 
thank you to the community of Hudson’s Hope for all of your gracious donations. 
Lastly, I would like to give my heartfelt appreciations to my hardworking and lovely 
wife (JJ) and daughter (Freyja) who are the backbone behind this event. This event 
would not be so successful each year without your hard work and dedication to the 
acting of giving. I’m very proud of you both.  
 

From everyone at the Hudson’s Hope RCMP, “Happy Holidays to all, and to all a 
good night”.   
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
 

[Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Acting Detachment Commander 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  
 

 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Slippery or snow-covered roads, reduced visibility and bitter cold are all 
conditions that can make driving difficult and even dangerous during cold 
weather months. Winter also brings an increased risk of getting stuck in 
your car, so dress warmly before heading out. 
 

Emergency Car Kit 
 

If you have a car, prepare an emergency car kit and keep it in the vehicle. 
The basic emergency kit for cars should include the following items: 
 

Check off the items for your 72-hour emergency kit as you accumulate 
them. 
 

Top of Form 
 

 Food: That won't spoil, such as energy bars  
 Water: In plastic bottles so they won't break if frozen (change every six     

   months)  
 Blanket  
 Extra clothing and shoes  
 First aid kit: With seatbelt cutter  
 Small shovel, scraper and snowbrush  
 Candle in a deep can and matches  
 Wind-up flashlight  
 Whistle: In case you need to attract attention  
 Roadmaps  
 Copy of your emergency plan and personal  

          documents 
 

Also keep these inside your trunk 
 

 Sand, salt or cat litter (non clumping)  
 Antifreeze/windshield washer fluid  
 Tow rope  
 Jumper cables  
 Fire extinguisher  
 Warning light or road flares  

 

From www.getprepared.gc.ca  
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Forgive us if we missed anyone. 

 

To the many kind people of Hudson's Hope and area; from All of 
our Hearts we Thank You for the generous donations of clothing, 

funds and food, to help us through this difficult time. Special 
Thanks to the Milton Family along with the Fire Dept., Lynnea 

along with the Thrift Store, the Winnicky Family, Katherine, the 
Lions Club, Mr. Beam and Team ..., Bruce and Debbie, and Angela 

& JM - (the Boots were perfect!) 
 
 
 

Thank you ALL so very much,  
Serhii, Alisa, Ivan, Sasha and Varvara SHOKUR 

We also wish to Express our Gratitude for  
Truly a Kind and Welcoming Spirit! 

Stephen and Lillian Myers  

Accepted Materials 

•Zipper lock pouches for frozen foods like 
prawns, berries, vegetables; fresh 
foods like fruit. deli meat, etc. 

•Stand-up pouches for dried fruit and 
nuts, quinoa, grated cheese, dish de-
tergent pods, etc. 

•Bags for potato chips, wrappers for 
cheese slices and candy bars, cereal 
bags 

•Packaging for dry pasta, pre-packaged 
deli meats 

•Net bags for avocados, onions, citrus fruit 

•Padded protective plastic like plastic ship-
ping envelopes, bubble wrap, plastic air 
packets 

•Flexible packaging with plastic seals for 
fresh pasta, cheese, deli meats. Plastic 
seals, like those used on yogurt con-
tainers, are also accepted 

 Where Accepted 

•Recycle 
BC depots  

Not Accepted 

•Plastic squeeze tubes 

•Plastic-lined paper 

•Cellophane wrap 

•Plastic strapping 

•6-pack ring 

•Biodegradable plastic 

•PVC/vinyl 

•Squishy foam 

Other Flexible Plastic Packaging includes stand-up and zipper lock pouches, crinkly wrappers and 
bags, flexible packaging with seal, woven and net plastic bags, and non-food protective packaging.  

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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 Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 
 
  construct a new home; 
  locate mobile / modular home; 
  construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 
  construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 
  renovate existing buildings; 
  undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 
  enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 
  move or demolish a building; 
  re-roof a building; 
  reconstruct after damage; 
  plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 

 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 
 

 Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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 Calling all Youth 12-18 Yrs. 

Join Us! 
Hudson’s Hope Junior Canadian Rangers re-launch 2023 is here!! 

Parent and youth meeting to re/register and discuss this free program will occur at  

7PM on Monday 

January 9th, 2023 at the Hudson’s Hope School. 
For more information, or if a parent cannot make the meeting, please call: 

MCpl. Daniel Maldonado     or  Cpl. Leon Beebe  
 

(250) 793-2157           (250) 783-0755 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Youth will meet twice a month and can attend two weekend field exercises per year!  
The Hudson's Hope Patrol is looking for interested youth that enjoy the outdoors, 
learning: 
Ranger skills First Aid training, Canoeing, Camping in a tent or survival shelter, Safe fire-
arms handling, Operating a Small Boat, Snowmobile or All-terrain Vehicle. 
Life Skills Cooking, Baking, Banking, Community involvement, Healthy physical activity, 
Being a good role model to other young people. 
Traditional Skills Drumming, Hunting and fishing, Archery, Arts and crafts, Music, 
Dance, Beadwork, Learning the history of the area from community leaders or elders. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 
 

16 17 18 19 
 

20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

 JA N UA RY  2 0 23  

NEW 

FULL FULL 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 11am to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street  
legacyvillagemarkethh@gmail.com 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Seniors Swim 

District 
Office 
Closed 

International 
Sweatpants Day 

1 

Seniors Swim 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 28 

26 27 28     

  F E B RUA RY  2 0 2 3  

NEW 

Seniors Swim 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

Seniors Swim 

FULL 

National  

“Do a Grouch 

a Favor”  

Day 
Valentines 

 Day 

14 

Family Day 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Student of Week Awards 
November 21 to November 24,2022 

Harper Cryderman, Levi Swanson, Rylee McConnell, Hunny Portnov, Oliver Robin-
son, Nolan Scott, Alaric Pridham, Shantal Jean-Allera, Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, 

Lila Allen-Garbutt, Logan Koehn-King, Sara Kenanah, Yara Kenanah. 
November 28 to December 2, 2022 

Grady Jeffery, Danica Large, Carter Milton, Sasha Shokur, Anthony Quibell, Alina 
Gortman, Aubrey Gunderson, Freya Rhymer-Stephenson, Grady Gorham, Yahel 
Portnov, Keren Portnov, Taylor Sanderson, Broc Fortin, Isobel Hughes-Bunger, 

Julia Wiens, Hadley Gilliss, Addison Carruthers. 
 

Our secondary art and textiles students created some very cool products to sell 
at an “Entrepreneurship Fair” after our Christmas Concert. The students donated 
$66.20 to the Friends’ of Hudson’s Hope. Way to go HAWKS! 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Basketball Season is in Full Swing.  Congratulations to our Second-
ary Boys and Girls’ teams to a great start to the season. A big thank 
you to Ms. Brown for coaching both teams at once! 
 
 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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It’s been an action packed December, filled with “10 Days of Good Will”, Christ-
mas Hampers, Theme Days, and much more!: Once again, thank you Lannie & Liza 
Rhymer for organizing volunteers to bake cookies for hampers. Also, many of our 
students and community members donated items for the Friends of Hudson’s Hope.  
Fantastic work HAWKS! 
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Christmas Concert – Our Annual Christmas Concert was a great presentation from 
all of our students! Thank you Luke & Ruth Hughes-Bunger for a wonderful job re-
cording and producing a video for our parents and community.  

Pancake Breakfast & Winter Fun Day – Once again, our students enjoyed a great 
breakfast and some fun activities to celebrate the last day of school before their 
winter break. A huge shout out for the great volunteer effort! Our school P.A.C., 
Local Firefighters, Emergency Response, and RCMP, along with some community 
volunteers made the breakfast and the afternoon activities very enjoyable! 
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Tues & Wed    12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri    11:00 – 5:00 
Sat     12:00 – 4:00 

Sun/ Mon   Closed 
Stat Holidays Closed 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Library Closure Dates: Regular hours and programming start back on January 3rd.  

Walk-In Book Club: The first walk-in book club pick for of the year is “Klara and the 
Sun” by Kazou Shiguro.  A Goodreads Choice Award winner, came in second after being 
nominated for Best Science Fiction in 2021 on Goodreads! “In Klara and the Sun, Kazuo 
Ishiguro looks at our rapidly changing modern world through the eyes of an unforgettable 
narrator to explore a fundamental question: what does it mean to love?” 

The second title is “You Have a Match” by Emma Lord and is available for the first two 
weeks of January. This book was a Reese Witherspoon Hello Sunshine YA book club pick 
last winter.  It is also a Goodreads Choice Award winner and nominee for Best Young 
Adult Fiction in 2021. 

Sipology Fundraiser: In case you have not seen our advertising on Facebook and PSA, 
we have an ongoing Sipology fundraiser that was extended through January!  Just visit the 
link below to see a few special items available from Sipology, including some really great 
teas and tea accessories.  Each order is set up with a low $3 flat rate shipping so that your 
items can be dispatched directly to you, no waiting around for a group order to be sent!  
This fundraiser is to raise funds for our Children’s programs!  These funds will help us to 
provide extra special programs on Early Dismissal days from school since our programs 
are a whole hour longer on those days.   

https://fundraise-ca.sipology.com/collections/hudsons-hope-public-library   

Purdy’s Fundraiser and Chocolate Sales: Thank you so much to those of you who 
supported our Purdy’s Fundraiser by purchasing treats and tickets for the basket raffle!  
At the time this is being written, we have earned over $1200! 

Library AGM: We will be having the Library Board AGM at the end of February.  More 
information will be available in the next Bulletin.  The date for this meeting will be official-
ly scheduled at our next scheduled Board meeting, it is tentatively February 22nd.  We cur-
rently have room to add one Trustee before the AGM and will have space for up to 2 more 
again at the AGM. If you are interested please feel free to talk to Lorna Winnicky, the 
Board Chair, for more information. 

Booklyn the Elf had a great time causing festive shenanigans throughout the library!  
Thank you so much to all who donated for the free annual basket draw.  
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Barefoot Books –  
                      Lorna Winnicky 
Beauty Counter – Kristi Alsop 

Castle Hudson’s  
                       Hope Hardware 

Trina Commandeaur 
District of Hudson’s Hope 
Epicure - Johanna Dupuis 

Connie Gonwick 
The Howard Family 

Hudson’s Hope Museum 

Hudson’s Hope Tempo 
Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store 

Fay Lavallee  
Legacy Village Market 

Little Gems -  
                 Catherine Herbison 

The Matchett Family 
The Norton Family 

On the Rim 
Our Little Farm– Meghan 

Heiberg 

The Rustic Pantry 
Sipology– Shellie Howard 
Sportsman’s Restaurant 

TNT Tumbler 
Wildflowers Daycare 

Young Living - Diana Jewan 
Zhen Crystal –  

                      Lindsay Quibell 
Zyia - Becky Mercereau 

…& our Anonymous donors  

 (Donors listed had dropped off items up to December 17th)  

 Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

StoryTime Tuesdays @ 10:30-11:30 am Preschoolers & caregivers, babies and toddlers 
welcome. 
Our program starts back on January 3rd.  We have our puppet story time and our felt stories 
all this month, as well as our usual crafts.  Bring your little’s and toddlers into the library to 
meet Elvis the Eagle and Tank the Tiger.  Elvis likes to sing stories and Tank is trying to 
learn to read.  Come and meet these two for some story time fun and crafts!!!  Feel free to 
bring Mom or Dad or Gramma and Grandpa for some tea/coffee. 
Library Club Wednesdays @ 3:30-4:30 pm Kindergarten to age 8 
January 4th is our first day back to clubs we will be making popsicle penguins.  On January 
11th we are making some packing peanut snowmen.  January 18th is a Polar Bear Craft.  
January 25th we will have fun making Paper Snow Globes!!! 
Tween Club Tuesdays @ 3:15-4:45pm ages 9-12 
January 3rd we will be starting our Crazy Book Bingo!!!  Yes, there will be prizes!  If you are 
ages 9-12, come in and get your bingo cards for some Crazy Book Bingo.  During our pro-
gram time on January 10th we will be painting, January 17th is puzzle day, oh yeah, January 
24th is make a collage, that’s right, we will be cutting and pasting.  January 31st is our fifth 
Tuesday of the month and that means it is movie, popcorn and juice day.  Movie will be 
decided closer to the day.  
Teen Drop-In Thursdays @ 5:00-7:00 pm ages 13-18 

Teen drop-in starts back on January 5th as usually are teens play games, hang out and so-
cialize.  One of our teens noted an interest in learning to crochet, so we will be crocheting 
some bookworms in January!  If you want to learn, pop on in.  We have tea lattes, hot 
chocolate and juice available.  Feel free to bring snacks.  (If any adults want to learn, let us 
know and we will make a time for you to come in to learn as well!) 
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“Our generation still carry 
the old feelings. A part of 

us refuses to let go. The 
part that wants to keep be-

lieving there’s something 
unreachable inside each of 

us. Something that’s unique 
and won’t transfer. But 

there’s nothing like that, we 
know that now. You know 

that. For people our age it’s 
a hard one to let go. 

― Kazou Shiguro 
Klara and the Sun 

Available until Jan 27   

 “I feel the full force of 
what happened a year 
ago, and a staggering ap-
preciation for everything 
that has happened since. 
For the way my days 
then look almost nothing 
like my days now. For 
the little things that 
snowballed into big 
things, that gave me the 
life I have today.” 
― Emma Lord 
You Have a Match 
Available until Jan 13 

Walk-In Book Club Titles   

 

 

Nancy Smith, InterLibrary Loan (ILL) Librarian & Bookkeeper 

InterLibrary Loan: When ordering ILLs, we need to adhere to the original library’s 
lending policies.  Please make sure that you are able to keep a book by checking in 
with any of the library staff.  Often if a title may not be renewed, it is noted on the 
lending paperwork and we try to let our patrons know when an item is not available 
for renewal.  Most items, ordered through Sitka Evergreen’s InterLibrary Connect, 
can be renewed based on the policies already built in the integrated library system.  
We do try to renew and give you a verbal confirmation of your renewal, as at times a 
renewal cannot be processed due to the item being needed by another patron.  Usual-
ly you are able to renew twice online but if an item is not letting you renew, it is likely 
due to a hold or the lending libraries internal policies. 

Please contact our staff for a tutorial on how to use the My Account feature on our 
website, to sign up for your own library card, or to simply place a hold or ILL. If you 
would like to order in an item that we do not own in our library, please email Nancy 
at ill.hhpl@pris.ca or call (250)783-9414 to request your items.  You can order books, 
audiobook CDs as well as DVDs from most libraries. 

You can go to our library website hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop and click through 
Using the Library and Borrow from Other Libraries to find information about how to order 
InterLibrary Loans.   

Please contact us if you are having trouble accessing your account online. 
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In case we get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2022 Dog Licenses  
expire on  

December 31st.  
 

 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

Now Available  

 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
9947-100 Ave Fort St John 

www.fsjlaw.com 

Legal Services by 

Painting 

 

  Nordic  
           
 
 

• Residential & Commercial 
• FREE Estimates 
 

Britt Silk, Interior Painter 

PO Box 645 
Hudson’s Hope BC 

V0C 1V0 
250-783-0624 

nordicpainting@hotmail.com 

I love seeing my customers smile with content and that is why  
I proudly strive to make them feel 100% satisfied! 

Give your home or business a beautiful new look! Call for a FREE estimate today! 
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$159,900.00 
MLS R2713212 

 

$309,900.00 

MLS R2721824 
 

 

 $224,900.00 

MLS R2718017 

$29,900.00 

MLS R2734015 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Action Realty Inc.  Fort 

St John, BC  

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! Plus a 

Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

 $199,900.00 

MLS R2693506 

MLS C8046656 

$224,900.00 

MLS R2718017 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       ww.butlerridge.com 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

Hello Hudson’s Hope, please let me introduce myself to our new residents and any resi-
dents I have not had the opportunity yet to meet. I’m Nicole Gilliss. Many of our residents 
have  known me as “The Local Realtor” for the past 10 years. I am also the School Board 
Trustee representing Hudson’s Hope on School District 60 Board and I continue to occa-
sionally work as a Combined Laboratory and X-ray Technologist where extra help is need-
ed throughout the Province. Perhaps some of you even remember when I worked in Lab 
and X-ray at the HH Clinic? Since 2008, I have lived, worked and raised my family in Hud-
son’s Hope. I can’t believe it’s already been almost 15 years! Maybe some of you don’t 
know I was born just up the road a little, in Fort St. John, where my mother, siblings, 
nieces, nephews, uncles, aunts and cousins still reside. Our family’s residency in the North 
Peace extends back 5 generations  to my great grandparents, who broke land in Montney 
in the early 1900s. 
 

In my over 14 years in Hudson’s Hope, I have served on Municipal Council, volunteered at 
various levels, participated in many events as well as spear headed many events. On a 
professional level I have donated and sponsored many local events with gifts, monetary 
donations etc. I have always felt it was important to be involved in our little town, I sup-
port local business and local groups. 

 

 

For those of you that imagine yourself living in a new 
home, surrounded by new homes, have a look at the ser-
viced lots that I have listed in  Lucas Subdivision in Hud-
son’s Hope. 14 Lots have sold SINCE April 2022 and there 
are only 3 left. Priced to sell at $30,000! Please phone 
me if you would like some information.   

Together we are Better.  
Thanks for your consideration.  

 

PLEASE  

SUPPORT  
LOCAL 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 

9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

  

 

 

Please Register at the District Office! 
250-783-9901 

 

Transportation provided:   
Leaves the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am. 

 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.  

 

• Swim pass available for as low as  
  $5.00 per session. 
• Walking track and gym available. 
• Seniors Discount at the restaurant  
   on Tuesdays. 
• Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 

SENIOR/ ADULT SWIM SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN   

 

Contact Kelly no later than 3:00pm 
the Friday prior to the trip to reserve 

a seat. 
 

250-783-0819 
 

Departure from  
Silver Willows at 8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

DECEMBER SOLUTION 
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House of Hope 
Community Church 

 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
 

hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  Hhbf.ca 

 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

For any information concerning the rental of St. Peter’s Perish Hall, please contact 250-783-0855 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 11:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed  
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:45am-5:00pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..…………………..…. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 
250-783-9994 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

